Oscoda County Library Board


430 W. Eighth Street

Mio, Michigan 48647

Phone: 989-826-3613

Fax: 989-826-5461
UNOFFICIAL MINUTES

July 7, 2010

A REGULAR MEETING OF THE OSCODA COUNTY LIBRARY BOARD WAS HELD ON WEDNESDAY, JULY 7, 2010 AT 4:45 P.M. AT THE OSCODA COUNTY LIBRARY.

Call to Order: 4:55 p.m.

Members Present: Olsen, Crane, Galbraith, Stenzel, and Shumaker 

Member Absent: None

Others Present: Amy Knepp, Roger Marsh, and Jan Harper

Presentation of Check
Jan Harper, representing the Oscoda County Cruisers, presented the board with $1,400. The money was raised from the garage sale held at the Library during the 4th of July weekend. Members of the Cruisers sorted, priced, and supervised the sale of items donated from community members.
Minutes
Board member Galbraith asked that the minutes from the June meeting reflect that she needs help with the set-up of the art rail. Board Chair Olsen and Director Knepp will take care of this. The minutes from the June 9, 2010 meeting stand as presented with the addition. 
Budget Report


The auditor approved pre-paying the M-33 invoice so that late charges will not be incurred.

Galbraith/Stenzel
Approve payment of bills in the amount of $1,043.59. 



            5 Ayes : 0 Nays.  Motion carried.




Audit
Board Chair Olsen and Director Knepp met with the auditor. Resolution was reached on the issue of cash transmittals. Director Knepp will make a deposit when she drops off time sheets (two times per month). The Treasurer’s Office will issue a receipt. Director Knepp will report deposits/transmittals at each board meeting. This will provide a check and balance for incoming cash.

Old Business
Building Project
Board Chair Olsen and Director Knepp met with Val Handy of the USDA-Traverse City office. We now have a copy of the application. Several criteria must be met as we move forward in the application process:

1) Environmental impact - Nothing has changed since the previous building project.

2) Historical impact - Will any historical buildings in the immediate area be impacted if the building project commences? The Shrine at St. Mary’s Catholic Church is 50+ years old. If an addition is built, the Shrine will not be impacted.

The board also needs an architectural drawing.

The board discussed what and how the addition would be used for - a meeting room, bathrooms, and office for the director. They also discussed why there is a need - the existing facility has no meeting room. Space in the library may also be redistributed so that a Michigan Room can be realized.

Shumaker/Crane
Move to approve preparation of the USDA grant application.



            5 Ayes : 0 Nays.  Motion carried.

Shumaker/Galbraith
Move to find an architect. Board Chair Olsen and Director Knepp will check with area libraries who have recently completed building project. The board will interview and select an architect that understands library needs.




            5 Ayes : 0 Nays.  Motion carried.

Event/Meeting Policy
The board reviewed a revised policy. Questions arose. Director Knepp will check with other libraries as to their event/meeting policy content and language.

Staffing/Volunteers
Director Knepp and Board member Shumaker met to draft a policy. Prior to their meeting, Director Knepp surveyed libraries statewide. Almost all responding said that they did not use volunteers at the Circulation Desk due to privacy issues.

Other issues to consider when recruiting and using volunteers:

1) Training - Who will train the volunteers?

2) Liability - How are volunteers covered (or not covered) under our insurance policy? Will we need to purchase additional coverage?

3) Workman’s Comp - How is a volunteer covered if injured at the library while volunteering?

4) Students between the ages of 14 and 17 - A work permit must be filed.

5) Background checks - What kind and who will pay for if a more thorough check is decided upon?

The board was asked what tasks they envision a volunteer doing. Suggestions were shelving, covering, and barcoding books. 

Director Knepp and Board member Shumaker will continue to work on this policy.



Director’s Retirement
Last month, the Treasurer’s Office deducted an unexplained amount of money from line item 790-718.00 - Library Retirement. The Treasurer’s Office said Director Knepp is now in a different retirement group and that was the reason for the increase.

Insurance

Board Chair Olsen would like to invite Paul Olsen, our insurance representative, to a future meeting to present how the Library is insured.
New Business
Donations
Last month, the Lady Lions donated $500 for programming. Originally, it was thought that all the money would go for summer programs. The board entertained the idea of splitting it between this year and next year. Since the summer is nearly over, it was suggested that part of the money be used to fund a winter program along with programming for next summer. Board Chair Olsen will look into getting some free books and Director Knepp will put together a wish list.

Dead Trees
Branches are falling and five dead trees on library property need to be removed. Director Knepp will get bids/estimates. Companies submitting a bid/estimate must carry their own insurance.

Building Maintenance
Director Knepp reported that the furnace filters have been changed. She sees the need to create a monthly maintenance calendar so that items such as this are taken care of on a regular basis.
Director Comments

None

Correspondence

None 

Board Member Comments


None

Public Comment




None

Commissioner Liaison Comment

None
Northland Library Cooperative Report

Roger Mendel, Northland Director, had successful surgery. Next Co-op meeting is September 2010.
Seeing no further business, Chairman Olsen adjourned the meeting at 6:42 p.m. The next regular meeting will be held August 11, 2010 at 4:45 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Deb Shumaker - Secretary
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